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Wednesday 16th March 8pm 

Executive Meeting at 7.00pm 

Guest Speaker  

Greg from Custom Guns, (X outdoor world) Will talk on 
his shop and also give run down on range shoot. 

Presidents Report   

  Here we are 3 months into another new year. With the 2016 Roar only weeks away. I hope 
that if you have been successful in a ballot block you are able to make the most of it with 
good preparation and organisation. 
  In the latest Rod and Rifle magazine, there is a great article on Hunting Fitness. This in my 
mind is more important than if your rifle scope has mill dots or not. The fitter you can be, 
the more enjoyable the hunt, regardless about if you were successful or not. Well worth the 
read. 
Once again we need to address hunter SAFETY and ETHICS. The need for good behaviour is 
more so now than ever before. Anti-hunter feeling is aroused by trespassing and bad 
behaviour with firearms. Us hunters usually have no audience to approve or disapprove of 
our actions while in the field . A real sportsman/woman will know and practice the NZDA 
code of Ethics and field rules. Like most hunters I have a personal code which is  similar to 
hunting laws and NZDA code. So learn these and use as a base to form one self into 
someone who conducts them selves in a Responsible  and Ethical manner. 
   SAFETY. 
  Safety must be practiced at all times when in the field by one self, and around others.. 
Family members and other hunters will appreciate the wearing of HIGH VIS clothing. This 
has served hunters well in the pass and will continue in the future. 
             ά .!/YLbD ¢I9 C¦¢¦w9έ  
This was the theme for 2015 Conference. 
As a branch of NZDA we can do our bit as well. At last months committee meeting we 
discuss  introducing, Take a Kid out weekend. Members would have an opportunity to bring 
a youngster for an outdoors experience weekend. This would entail: camping out , fishing , 
safety around water, etc. There will be an up date later in the year. 
On a final note I would like to thank those members who give their time for the working bee 
and we got the hall finished at last. Good job guys 
 
SLR.      

 



 

Editorial 

It was good to have a fine calm day and an adequate supply of members for the 

working bee on the Clubrooms. Good to see, better news is that we finished the job 

in hand. A big thanks to the crew who turned up. Especially Dave Howden for 

leading us by example. 

It is now March soon the Roar, Duck shooting then before we know it the AGM. 

There is some mutterings that the club needs to organise more activities. This would 

be great. But to do this we need Ideas and leaders. So nowôs the chance as always 

any committee/ executive is better off with some good fresh blood from time to time. 

We need you if you are keen, come to the meetings, tell us your ideas for the club. 

Help us make them happen, stand for the executive if really keen.  

To be an active club the club needs active members. 

 

Working Bee in action 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

New Members please welcome them 

Jason Young, Erin Garrick 



 

 

A big thanks to Yunca for their recent support 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

MEMBERSHIP PAYMENTS 

SOUTHLAND BRANCH NZDA 
As the Branch now operates through the centralised membership system ALL new and renewal 

subscriptions must be made through the national office not the Branch. 

 Postal payments to NZDA PO BOX 6514 

                               MARION SQUARE 

                               WELLINGTON  6141. 

 Electronic payments to NZDA  HQ ACCOUNT  

 03-0558-0139562-04 .. 
 Please ensure that the correct details are entered when renewing IE name and address on postal 

and Name and Branch on electronic payments .and the CORRECT BANK ACCOUNT NUMBER IS 

ENTERED 

 This reminder is being put out as some members have paid direct to the branch account, as the 

account is not now checked on a regular basis for membership renewal a time lag will occur before 

any incorrect payments are picked up, and then forwarded onto Wellington. 

Notice for members 
If you change your address or your contact details like email 

address you must notify the branch and the national office. 



If we do not have correct contact details how can we keep you informed from the branch, and national 

office cannot send out membership cards or the magazines, so it is important to have correct Postal 

as well as Email Addresses. 

 

 

Freeze Dri 

BACK COUNTRY  Cuisine 
Still available at a great price to Branch Members 

Contact Gus Ronald gus.ronald@xtra.co.nz 03 213 0351 For a price list 

 

Branch Range Shoot 

To be held Saturday 19th March at the Invercargill pistol Club Range. 

Pit Road North Sandy Point 

For Club members only 

Start 9am sharp.   

 Silhouette Shoot 

This is a .22R only shoot you will require 40 rounds of ammo (plus practice) 

Shooting is at metal targets at ranges from 25 to 100 metres. 

You will need to bring your own lunch, a camp or deck chair could be useful. 

!ƭƭ ǇŜǊǎƻƴǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ tƛǎǘƻƭ /ƭǳōΩǎ Ŏƭǳō ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊƪ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪ 

there. 

All firearms unloaded actions open when not on the actual range and shooting (that is from 

when you leave your vehicle.) 

The wearing of hearing protection and safety glasses is compulsory. 

As is ǘƘŜ ƻōŜȅƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ǉƛǎǘƻƭ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǊŀƴƎŜ ǊǳƭŜǎ όǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭ ǿŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴύ ŀƴŘ 

are not to wander around the other club ranges unsupervised.  

All inquiries to Doug Gordon 2166383 or Dave Howden 2130962 (including those for a 

possible cancellation for rough weather.) 

Cost  

 Silhouette Shoot Only $15 

file:///C:/Users/Doug%20Gordon/Documents/Hunting/NZDA/News%20Letter/gus.ronald@xtra.co.nz


 

 

Open day registration 

Please read the information below and fill in your details, 

then e-Ƴŀƛƭ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀǘΧΦ 

invercargillrifleclub@gmail.com 

$20 on entry at the gate. 

BBQ, snacks and soft drinks / water available.   

Cash only. 

You will need to bring a rifle and 20-30 rounds of ammo plus grade 4 or higher hearing 

protection. 

LŦ ƛǘΩǎ ǿŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǿŀƴǘ ŀ Ƴŀǘ ƻǊ ǘŀrp to lie on.  Bipods, front rests and sand bags are 

helpful if you have them. 

Safety:   

The range officers in the orange vests are boss!  Please listen to all their instructions. 

Before you arrive, firearms should already be unloaded, magazines out etc and bolts out.  

Nothing may be put in the rifle until the range officer or scorer says so.  

Only one round to be loaded at a time 

Hearing protection is a must!  Even when standing behind the shooters. 

Stand behind the firing line at all times 

The maximum calibre allowed on the range is 8mm (0.315 in). No muzzle breaks. 
The maximum muzzle velocity 1000m/sec (3280/FPS) 
The maximum muzzle energy 4300 joules (3171 FPE) 
 

On this range, we are not allowed incendiary rounds such as tracers or rounds with a steel 

core or of monolithic construction. 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦƛǊŜŀǊƳǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜΦ 



¸ƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ōȅ млŀƳ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ŀǘ млл ȅŀǊŘǎΣ 

ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘŜ олл ǎƘƻƻǘΗ 

Location:  about a km up the road off Stead Street. 

 

 

Your details: 

Name: 

Phone: 

Email:  

9Ƴŀƛƭ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊƳ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀǘΧΦ 
invercargillrifleclub@gmail.com 
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This Monthôs Quiz 

1. Who Wrote  ñThe Traveling Hunterò? 

2. Wet Jacket Arm and Herrick creek relate to hunting for what species of Deer? 

3. Which is the most northern in Fiordland Long Island or Long Sound? 

4. Where are SVÖRD  knives made? 

5. Who feature in the NZ Hunter Adventures TV programmes? 

 

 
The following article first appeared in the AsureQuality weekly bulletin prior to Christmas . Lacking any 
stories I have reproduced it here. 
 

i Rat Patrol ï By Doug Gordon  

 
In November of this year I got to lead another party of Southland Deerstalkers to Masonôs Bay on 
Stewart Island, where we undertook rat trapping work. This has occurred during the spring for the last 
nine years and is ongoing.  Parties (of normally four) set and check approximately 400 rat traps at 
Masons Bay in and around a large island of native bush in between the open flats of Island Hill and the 
sand hills/sea in the Homestead/Duck Creek area of the bay (which is the big bay on the west coast of 
the island). The object of the trapping is to give the birds on this Island of bush a better chance to breed, 
without the rats.  

 

The view from Island Hill itself, looking to the hills which are trapped - the sea and the Bay are behind 
the hills. The trapped area runs from the sand hill on the left (big sand hill) to the gap with sand pouring 
through it on the right (big sand pass). The Island Hill itself is half an hour on the track to Freshwater 
(the other side of the island) and is not part of the trapped area. 
 
This was my sixth such trip, and the third as a party leader. The four of us were flown to the beach 
south of Duck Creek by Stewart Island Air (the air fares being subsidised by the Department of 
Conservation).  From the beach we carted our packs and food over the track through the sand dunes 
to Duck Creek. On the other side of which starts the old access road that goes up through the native 
bush along Duck Creek to the old Island Hill Homestead (now local DOC HQ). This track passes the 
large DOC tramperôs hut not far from its start.  From the old homestead (which was unstaffed on this 
occasion) the track to Freshwater Landing is followed down past the old Island Hill Woolshed for about 
ten minutes before the track we needed to take branches off to the Homestead Block Hunters hut, our 
accommodation for the week.  The location is right next to the Island of Bush. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The ñnew hunter hutò is a newish 4 bunk hut built in 2008 by the Rakiura Hunters Camp Trust to replace 
the old hut on the block.  These huts are for hunters and cost $30 per person in the permitted hunting 
party.  There is currently about 18 huts on the island. The old hut was a converted dark room from deer 
farming days at Island Hill. Farming at Island Hill had ceased about 1986 when the lease was 
surrendered to the crown. This new hut was built at the same time as an identical hut on the 
neighbouring Martins Creek block, where yours truly was one of the builders. 

As the rain that 
arrived not long 
after us set in, the 
first day was spent 
at the hut before 
we set off to check 
the traps. These 
are divided into 4 
groups. Three of 
these groups were 
done this day with 
two members 
doing one group as 
one of them was 
new to the Island. I 
had what is known 
as the fence line to 
do. This lot follows 
the old fence line 
along the east side 
of the bush to the 
big sand pass, 
which is the north 
boundary of the 

trapped area. From there the trap line climbs west, to above the bush on its west side, then circles back 

Old Homestead 

Old Hunter Hut 

Woolshed 

New Hunter Hut 



into it and back down to finish against the old fence line again.  I normally stop for a bite to eat when 
doing this line while on the top of the hill which provides a good view of the bay.  Gardening gloves were 
worn and hand sanitizer taken as the rats become a bit messy to handle, when dead for some time. 
There is normally two weeks between parties. This time the last party failed to get in so some of the 
dead rats were 5 weeks old while others were fresh. 

 
The rat traps 
used are the 
Victor type - a 
good old 
fashioned 
wooden one, but 
with a hinged 
cover (netting 
covered opening 
at one end to 
allow rats in) that 
is designed to 
keep the native 
birds especially 
the Kiwi out.  For 
bait, until the last two years, we have used peanut butter which is very good but inclined to go mouldy 
(though I have found freshly dead rats in mouldy bait). It also puts one off peanut butter. We are now 
largely using a new purpose built orange bait also used in possum trapping. The rats seem to like either 
or.  
 
The following day, three of us finished off the last group of traps which were down and around both 
sides of Duck Creek. After this we largely had the next two days to ourselves to hunt and explore. This 
year as often can be the case this was limited by the weather. Some firewood was cut, the filter cleaned 
on the water tank, and I cleared a trap line of regrowth and replaced missing markers. Most of the 
serious hunting was done at first or last light - this got us out in time for some sunrises or sunsets. 

Sunrise over the Islands country Sunrise over the Duck Creek 



 
Often we would see the odd kiwi out and about in daylight, more so when hunting the open country in 
the direction of Island Hill, and the old disused airstrip than in the bush its self.  This year Peter had his 
wife join him when the rest of us left at the end of the trip. They spent three days spotting Kiwis and 
saw five. I have seen some on every trip and sometimes around five, even a pair of them twice! I have 
not had much luck photographing them but others have managed it. A lot of people actually come to 
Masons Bay looking for the chance to see a Kiwi in the wild as they are inclined to be around in daylight. 
 
We have noticed a build-up in the number of Tuiôs and Bellbirds evident on the eastern sheltered side 
of the trap area over the years. This is a pleasing result from our efforts in killing the rats. Often the odd 
Bush Pidgeon is seen as well. A couple of years ago I think I saw a saddleback. But by the time I got 
the camera out it was gone. 

 
 
All too soon we are going around the trap 
lines for the second time, after which it is 
time to pack up for the early morning flight 
back to Invercargill, and civilisation - the trip 
being over for another year. They are 
always a 

much 
enjoyed 
event, 

even if 
we were 

unsuccessful in the deer hunting, as we were this year for the first 
time in several years.  The rat numbers being trapped have dropped 
from over 100 on my first trip nine years ago to only 21 this year. 
These were mainly caught around the outside of the area with only 
one coming from the inner spiral line in the middle of the area. 
 
This project may be only a small drop in the big ocean, but itôs a start, 
and something practical to help maintain the local native bird 
population. 

 

 

The Following are the Branch competition rules printed here 

ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 

competitions coming up in May. 

Please pay your sub as you need to be financial when you 

shoot that trophy ( take that photo) and at the time of the 

AGM. 

After AGM no newsletters for those still to pay. 

This photo was taken by Robin Bradley 

on one of the trips 

Sunrise Over Duck Creek 



 

 


